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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  6
DATE: July 27, 2004
PROPOSED NO: 2004-0368
PREPARED BY: Mike Alvine
SUBJECT:  A MOTION adopting a work plan to improve the conduct of King County elections.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Motion 2004-0368 would adopt a work plan to implement recommendations make by the King County Citizens’ Election Oversight Committee.
BACKGROUND:  This Committee and the Metropolitan King County Council are well aware of the problems encountered in the fall general elections of 2002 and the spring special elections of 2003.  In response the Council and Executive asked the Office of the Secretary of State to review King County election procedures and make recommendations for improvements.  
The Council also hired its own consultant to evaluate elections procedures, observe the next election and to make recommendations for improvements.  The Council also recognized that to help restore voter confidence, it would be helpful to form an independent committee to observe and evaluate the elections procedures and management and to make recommendations for improvements.
In July of 2003 the Council passed ordinance 14711 creating the Citizens’ Election Oversight Committee (CEOC).  This diverse group of 13 members represented the major political parties, at large citizens, and one representative each from the Municipal League, League of Women Voters, the Chinese speaking community and a special purpose district – the Renton School District.
The CEOC met twice a month for nearly one year.  They visited three other county voting operations and produced a substantial document of findings and recommendations.  The committee made over 100 findings which supported over 100 recommendations.
While the CEOC was conducting its work, the Executive appointed and the Council confirmed, a new Director of Records, Elections and Licensing Services, and a new Superintendent of Elections.  Both have substantial experience in managing elections.  Since their arrival, the majority of the CEOC recommendations have been implemented.  There remain some recommendations that will require more time to implement for a variety of reasons.
In some cases, the oversight committee called for additional study of issues.  In other cases, additional funding is required.  Other recommendations simply require more time to implement or need changes to state law.
At our last LOT meeting, Dean Logan, Director of Records, Elections and Licensing Services gave the Committee a full and informative briefing on the progress of implementing recommendation to date, and on what remains.  Approval this motion would commit the Council and Executive to implementing as many of the remaining CEOC recommendations as it finds appropriate and feasible.  
Title Amendment:

There is a title amendment to clarify that this motion is the result of the work of the Citizens’ Election Oversight Committee.
ATTACHMENTS:   

1. Proposed Motion 2004-0368
2. Title Amendment

INVITED:

Dean Logan, Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services


